
 

On the first Sunday in Novem-

ber, the neighborhood came 

together for the annual Fall 

Gathering. The weather was 

perfect– crisp, cool with a 

slight breeze and tons of sun-

ny blue skies.  

While the gathering had some 

of the same vibes as last year 

(chili cook off and cake walk), 

differences were noted– a 

different location (the Volk’s 

hosted this year), an obstacle 

bouncy house for the kids (and 

adults) to play on and new 

faces that attended. It was a 

great time with delicious chili, 

desserts and warm apple ci-

der. The event was capped off 

by s'mores around a fire pit, 

which was a perfect ending to 

a great afternoon! 

A big thank you to the Volk’s 

for opening up their home and 

yard for the gathering and to 

everyone who participated! 

As the holidays inched closer, the Board started preparing the luminary display for the neighbor-

hood. For those that are new to the neighborhood, each year the HCHNA displays luminaries 

throughout the historic district. It is a tradition that is not just beauti-

ful to look at, but also draws many people to our neighborhood each 

year. We generally plan for putting out the luminaries on Christmas 

Eve (weather permitting) and this year, the weather decided to coop-

erate! On Christmas Eve, numerous residents of the neighborhood 

put out and lit the luminaries throughout the Historic District. 

A BIG thank you to everyone who came out to either assist with the 

assembly of the luminaries on Sunday 

afternoon or helped put them out and light 

them on Christmas Eve. It was a beautiful display that many (both 

inside and outside of the neighborhood) enjoyed. 

 

A  G a t h e r i n g  i n  t h e  F a l l  

S P E C I A L  

P O I N T  O F  

I N T E R E S T  

Please remember that 

all trash needs to be 

maintained in a  city-

issued trash can until 

the night prior to trash 

pickup (generally sched-

uled for Friday morn-

ings, unless there is a 

holiday).  

Items for bulk pickup 

should not be moved to 

the curb until three days 

prior to pickup 

(generally during the 

week of the 15th each 

month). 
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Please join me in welcoming 

the Almand Family to our 

neighborhood! They moved 

into 318 Indiana Avenue in 

late October and have been 

settling into their new home. 

Bond originally from Atlanta, 

moved to Maryville in 2006, 

and now is thrilled to be in 

the College Hill Historic dis-

trict.  He works as an ENT 

doctor at Foothills ENT, Aller-

gy, and Hearing Center here 

in town.  He has 3 kids, 2 

boys and 1 girl - Bond IV is 

16, Burke is 13, and Eliza-

beth is 9 (ages reflect 2 birth-

days happening between now 

and the newsletter date!) - all 

attend Maryville public 

schools.  They have two be-

loved labradoodles, Snickers 

(7) and Rocky (2).  The Al-

mand Family are addicted to 

cycling (road and mountain), 

running, camping, hiking, 

kayaking, and travel. 

If you happen to see the Al-

mand Family out and about 

in the neighborhood, intro-

duce yourself and warmly 

welcome them into the Col-

lege Hill Historic District! 

If you are know of a new 

resident to the neighbor-

hood, please send an email 

to Chris Hackler, the Wel-

coming Chair, so that he can 

visit the new neighbor and 

provide them a packet on 

the neighborhood and area. 

 

This year, the neighborhood really 

got into the holiday spirit; so many 

residents decorated their houses 

and yards for Christmas. Here are a 

few examples of Christmas in the 

Historic College Hills Historic District 

looks like:; see if you recognize any 

of these holiday displays! 
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for current board open positions.  

Additionally, Kelly Duggan, the Senior 

Planner for the City of Maryville, will be 

the guest speaker. She will be discuss-

ing the various roadway projects adja-

cent to our neighborhood (i.e., the 

expansion of Montvale Road) as well 

as any other City-related issues we 

may have. 

Please mark your calendars and plan 

to attend the annual meeting. We 

hope to see you all in January! 

recipe book filled with 

recipes from its residents; 

 Starting summer porch 

parties, where a home 

hosts a party with beer, 

wine and snacks 

(provided by the Board) 

during the summer. Neigh-

bors can stop by to say 

hello and get to know 

each other; 

As we look to change things up 

in the types of activities we 

host for the neighborhood, the 

Board has been thinking out-

side the box for ideas for the 

coming year. 

Some of the ideas the HCHNA 

Board is interested in exploring 

in the coming year include:  

 Creating a neighborhood 

 Creating items with the 

HCHNA logo on them for 

purchase (i.e., T-shirts, 

decals, bricks for the park, 

recipe books, etc.) on the 

Facebook page or HCHNA 

website. 

If you have any other ideas you 

are interested in the HCHNA 

Board taking up in 2020, 

please feel free to either email 

The HCHNA Board is still look-

ing to fill the following posi-

tions: 

 Social Chair 

 Treasurer 

 Member at Large 

A quick summary of the activi-

ties associated with each of 

these positions are below: 

 Social Chair– Organizes 

the social events on an 

annual basis; this in-

cludes developing the 

theme, sending out invita-

tions and set up/tear 

down of  activities 

 Treasurer– Maintains all 

budgetary information; 

provides an update on the 

budget at each HCHNA 

Are you a natural planner? Are 

you organized and like to plan 

parties, get togethers and oth-

er fun activities? Do you have 

an accounting background and 

like to maintain budgets and 

balance spreadsheets? Are 

you a writer and love to tell a 

story? If you answered “Yes” to 

any of the above questions, 

you may be perfect for a 

HCHNA Board Position. 

H C H N A  A n n u a l  N e i g h b o r h o o d  M e e t i n g  
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It is time for another annual meeting 

for the HCHNA Neighborhood Associa-

tion! All are welcome to attend, as we 

kick off a new decade and plan for the 

activities slated for 2020. 

The meeting is scheduled for Satur-

day, January 18, at 10:30 am at the 

Southern Grace Coffee Co, a new cof-

fee shop that opened recently in our 

neighborhood. The address is 312 

Tedford Street. There will be food and 

drinks and the Board will be discuss-

ing annual plans as well as elections 

monthly meeting; deposits 

HCHNA dues and writes 

reimbursement checks for 

activity expenditures. 

 Member at Large– 

Available to assist with 

any additional activities 

required by the Board; 

be available to attend 

monthly meetings. 

Chrissy @ 

chrissy.mcnaughton@gmail.

com or attend a monthly 

board meeting. Board 

Meetings generally occur on 

the first Monday of the 

month. Look for email re-

minders as to the location 

prior to each meeting. 



The current HCHNA Board Members for the 2019-2020 year include: 

Chrissy McNaughton 

103 Stanley Avenue 

Maryville, TN 37803 

Phone: 919-949-6075 

E-mail: chrissy.mcnaughton@gmail.com 

The HCHNA is a neighborhood association 

devoted to those living within the College 

Hills Historic District in Maryville. The associa-

tion hopes to strengthen the community  

through activities and by facilitating relation-

ships between neighbors. 

 

If you have any ideas for the newsletter, 

please send them along to the Newsletter 

Cha i r ,  Ch r i ssy  McN aught o n ,  a t 

chrissy.mcnaughton@gmail.com or text at 

(919-949-6075). 

 

We look forward to seeing you at one of our 

next activities, be it a monthly board meeting 

or a fun event! 

M A R Y V I L L E ,  T N  

2 0 1 9 - 2 0 2 0  H C H N A  B o a r d  M e m b e r s  

Check us out on Facebook at College Hill 

Historic District–Maryville! 

WE’RE ON THE WEB! 

HTTP://WWW.COLLEGEHILLMARYVILLE.COM 

HCHNA Board Position Name Contact Information 

President Jim Volk jastvolk@gmail.com 

Vice President Ariane Schratter Arane.Schratter@maryvillecollege.edu 

Secretary Hannah Volk mhvolk@yahoo.com 

Acting Treasurer Jeff McNaughton Jeff.mcnaughton1@gmail.com 

Membership Chair Jennifer Hackler Jennifer_Hackler@yahoo.com 

Social Chair Open Position  

Welcome Chair Chris Hackler Chris@dreestrees.com 

Newsletter Chair Chrissy McNaughton chrissy.mcnaughton@gmail.com 

Members-At-Large Open Position 

Open Position 

 


